
District Health & Safety Committee Meeting 

Minutes – January 14, 2015 

(APPROVED 3/26/15) 

 
- Meeting started at 3:09pm 

 

- Committee members in attendance:  
Ms. A. Agnesini, Committee Chair 

            Dr. M. Ring, Superintendent 

            Mr. G. Hilton, School Business Official 

            Mr. C. Malone, Plant & Facilities Administrator 

            Mr. Joseph Settepani, RPTA 

            Mr. Andy Levine, RPTA 

            Ms. A. Quartararo, SRP 

            Mr. Peter Scalcione, SRP 

            Mrs. Dawn Krase, Parent 

            Ms. Maureen Branagan, Food Service Director 

            Mrs. Raffy Nash, Nurse 

            Mrs. Terry Renna, Coordinator of Science 

            Mr. Gene Buchner, Security 

           Mr. Paul Humphrey, Safety Consultant 

           Ms. Courtney April, Intern Student (Guest) 

 

Approval of minutes from 11-20-14 - ACCEPTED 

 

Facilities Sub-Committee Report (Christopher Malone) 
- At the Board of Education meeting the Facilities Sub-Committee gave a presentation on their 

proposals for facility upgrades and renovations.  They will go out on a bond during the school 

budget vote.  There are two pieces, Priority 1 and Priority 2.  Priority 2 cannot go through unless 

Priority 1 passes.  Any ideas/additions, please contact Chris Malone or Greg Hilton. 

- The committee was thanked and congratulated on their hard work and efforts for this project. 

 

Work/Repair/Improvements – (Christopher Malone) 
- MRSA Preventative Measures:  The committee was brought up to speed on the situation.  A 

discussion followed.   

- New security guard has been added, Mr. Romano.  He will be in the Middle School as well as a 

floater. 

 

Building Concerns – High School (John DeBenedetto) 
                                    No Report 

 

Building Concerns – Middle School (Scott O’Brien) 
- Pete Scalcione brought up the concern of students being dropped off before 6:30am.  They wait 

in the vestibule, but some end up coming into the high school.  There is a concern about the 

vulnerability of both buildings.  Chris Malone will meet with Don and Paul to discuss possible 

solutions. 

 

 



 

 

Building Concerns – JAE (Linda Towlen) 
Ann Quartararo brought up the following concerns… 

- There are cracks on all 4 walls of the New Gym.  “Something is coming through the walls”.  

Chris Malone will check on the walls. 

- The heat is not working in the Physical Education office, the closet and the bathroom behind it.  

Chris Malone will check on this situation. 

- The music room in the basement poses a problem for a handicapped student to get up or down 

from the stage.  They need a ramp. 

- Can the music teacher get a window in his room?  Chris Malone said there is really no room for 

it.  He will check on a new AC for that room. 

- Concern that teams using the gym are propping doors open and allowing kids into the building.  

Outside groups do this as well.  Amy Agnesini has spoken to her teams using the facility. 

 

Building Concerns – FJC (Virginia Gibbons) 
                                    No Report 

 

Health & Safety Concerns – (Joe Settepani & Andy Levine) 
- There was a concern mentioned regarding the front entrance at FJC since they have moved the 

“greeters” desk.  On more than one occasion, a child has walked out of the building.  Perhaps 

placing an aide in the hallway would help.  Chris, Don and Paul will look into it.  Also, Amy will 

speak to the principal.  (Immediately after the meeting an email was sent to Dr. Gibbons as to 

what was being done.  Mrs. Gibbons responded that the building has taken multiple measures to 

improve the security of the building and catch any “wandering students” who might be walking 

through the halls. 

- A concern about more security being needed around the buildings.  “The schools are open all of 

the time and kids are getting into areas not covered.”  This concern includes evenings and 

weekends when our buildings are made available for community use. 

 

Nurses – (Raffy Nash) 
-  It was suggested that the aides and monitors at FJC and JAE have training for various 

emergency situations during the March conference Days.  (Amy checked on this and Susan 

Wilson has already arranged a one day seminar on Crisis Prevention and Intervention Training 

for the classroom aides in these buildings.) 

- There is a concern that the HS nurses office only has one exit from the office.  There is no 

window.  (It was suggested to add this to the bond vote so another door can be put in, possibly to 

the side hallway.) 

- Health Office Doors – There is a concern that the Health Office doors cannot be locked because 

of the constant traffic in and out of the office.  Main offices have the same problem.  Any 

possibility of a buzzer so the door can be kept locked?  Paul will look into what other buildings 

do. 

- Can sub-nurses have access to E-school?  A problem can occur if the Health Office Aide is out 

too?  Amy looked into this and was told that it is up to the buildings to put an aide in the health 

office that has access and has been trained in E-school.  Similar to handling an absence for the 

front desk greeter in the event they are absent. 

  

 

 

 



 

 

Food Service – (Maureen Branagan) 
- Board of Health came to three schools last week (MS, FJC & JAE), yesterday they came to the 

HS.  They had an issue with the hot water.  The HS & MS have been fixed.  Waiting to hear 

about the others.  Chris will follow up. 

- Issue with the ground wire for the refrigerator in the HS.  Jeff took care of it immediately. 

 

Emergency Evacuation Drills – Amy Agnesini 
-  JAE to HS & HS/MS to FJC – waiting for weather to improve as these drills will occur in the 

spring. 

 

Security and Safety Initiatives Update – (Don Flynn) 
- FJC has a Lockout Drill scheduled for January 20th.  JAE had one last spring.  

- Looking to have an active shooter drill in the district.   

- Unannounced Lockdown/Lockout Drills are coming up.  All schools should be ready.  Chris 

said he will be reviewing the procedures with his staff. 

 

Science Lab Chemical Haul and Carry Waste Program - (Terry Renna)  
-  Received manifest from the last removal from the high school.  She will work with Joe Mineo to 

set up another waste removal at the end of the year. 

 

Old Business 
- None 

 

New Business  
- There is a concern about missing pictures on E-school.  Waiting for yearbook pictures is too 

long.  It was suggested that an email be sent to the building administrator notifying him/her that a 

picture is missing.  Building principals should look into bringing in the school photographer for 

make-up pictures in January. 

- Substitutes need pictures taken for their ID badges.  As per Susan Wilson, there are no pictures 

for substitutes.  There are over 150 subs.  Each secretary has a bank of badges for substitutes 

that should be distributed daily and returned daily.  Names and Badge numbers should be 

recorded.  If they need more, please contact Susan Wilson.   

- Basement Records Room difficulty locking.  Chris said that it is being worked on at the 

locksmith now. 

- The people who are working the pass system at the front doors have no way of knowing who is 

in the buildings.  There is no main access to an overall list of entries and exits at any given time.  

Susan Wilson said that a list can be done by her.  Principals should discuss this with her for 

additional information. 

- Lockdown/Lockout were clarified.  BOTH require no one in and no one out.  It was suggested 

that new employees should get a handbook and badge.  Amy will speak to Susan Wilson as she 

believes this is already being done. 

 

Next Meeting: 

Thursday, March 26th 

Thursday, June 18th 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:15pm. 


